A meeting of the Social Justice Committee was held Nov. 11, 2021 on zoom. Present were: Debbie Baumgarten, Sonia D’Alarcao, Janet Dye, Betty Gilson, Rev. Jennifer Johnson, Rev. Rachel Tedesco and Lisa Troy. The following issues were discussed and decided.

1. Bank balance is $5,275. 24 which includes $457.12 from the July and Aug. Plate Donations.  Of the total $1,255.82 is for Read to Me, Father and $131.00 is for RE scholarships. 
a. Since we are not now spending the MainSpring House donations, it would be appropriate for us to donate to their Thanksgiving fund, perhaps $100 or $200. 
b. It was voted to donate $150.00. Betty will get the donation to them.
2. We made the following plans with Rev. Jennifer for the Nov. 21 Intergenerational Guest at Your Table Service.
a. Jenny Donahue and Lisa Troy will be participating for the RE Committee. The first part of the service will be a ritual on giving, including setting up a table for a group of four, perhaps on the stage 
b. We will use the UUSC online materials for the collection. Betty will do an explanatory introduction to the Offering. She will also put information in the weekly messages regarding these donations.
c. The Time for All Ages will be done by Jenny and Lisa using the online script with the Opening Words and Words for the Table. They will modify as appropriate.
d. Rev. Jennifer’s Homily will be designed for all ages.
e. Angela Sheble is the Lay Leader. 
f. Rev. Jennifer will check with Alan Yabroudy to see if it is possible to have a reading done over Zoom. If this is viable, Sonia has agreed to do a reading virtually.
g. Since RE will be in the service and not making cookies, Janet offered to make cookies to pass out after the worship service.

3. BLM Films
a. Tues., November 23 at 7:00 pm The SJC and the BCCR will lead a discussion of the film Black Boys. Marking 400 years since enslaved Africans arrived in Jamestown, "Black Boys" illuminates the full spectrum of Black male humanity in America through an intimate, intergenerational conversation at the intersection of sports, education and criminal justice. The film elevates an urgent and timely reckoning on identity, opportunity and equity to reimagine success for Black males in America while also touching on their vulnerability and resilience in the face of dehumanization.
The film may be watched prior to the discussion on several platforms. It is free on Peacock and Amazon Prime (for members). It is also available for a small fee on You Tube and Google Play.
Here is the link for the discussion.
https://uuma.zoom.us/j/8261399470
Or via phone: +1 646 876 9923
Meeting ID: 826 139 9470
b. Susan Holton suggested the film Good Hair. Prompted by a question from his young daughter, comic Chris Rock sets out to explore the importance of hair in black culture. Rock interviews celebrities such as Ice-T and Raven Symone, and visits hair salons, stylist competitions and even an Indian temple to learn about hair culture. The film is available on Amazon Prime, Netflix and other platforms. The discussion date will be Tues., Jan. 25, possibly on zoom.
c. Suggestions are needed for future months. Films about Indigenous and Latinix people are welcome also. 
d. It was decided that since we aren’t currently physically posting flyers that just copying the info in the weekly email is sufficient. Sonia will send the information on this month’s film to Cat for distribution at BCCR.

4. Plate selections
a. Nov. will be Guest at Your Table. Rev. Jennifer is leading the worship service on Nov. 21, so the SJC will help as needed.
b. Dec. selection will be the UUA Disaster Relief Fund to be used to help those impacted by the hurricanes, Afghanistan and other recent disasters.
c. We need new suggestions for coming months. For Jan. possibly the UU Mass Action prison ministry. Rachel will contact Hale Powell of UU Mass Action about how to support work of Mass Against Solitary Confinement (MACS) or to UU Mass Action specifically for this purpose.
d. Lisa Troy will do a flyer on the Dec. RE gifts for BAMSI.

5. MainSpring and Evelyn House lunches will continue with the same protocol. They will be prepared on Thurs., Dec. 2.

6. Report from Green Sanctuary Committee
a. The committee has been trying to find a group that will recycle VHS tapes, CD’s and DVD’s. They have found Greendisk and plan on mailing the materials currently in storage at Janet’s house.  There is a fee plus media mailing charges. We voted to pay for the costs from the SJC bank account
b. Debbie suggested putting up a SJC Bulletin Board in the UPH. She and Janet will work on one highlighting the work of the GAYT program.
c. Books are needed for the Little Free Library.
d. [bookmark: _GoBack]In 2022, GS will partner with local groups doing justice and healing work with underserved populations.

7. Peace Committee Report
a. Will lead the service on Feb. 6, 2022. 
b. Some members of the committee will be working with Fran Jeffries and others to plan for establishing Bridgewater as an International City of Peace.  For more information, check this link https://www.internationalcitiesofpeace.org/.
c. Will work with Rotary and BCCR, and may have more Peace Poles erected in the three Bridgewaters.

8. Report from Rev. Rachel Tedesco	
a. Rachel and Debbie attended a workshop prior to the SJC meeting with UU Mass Action about signing up for prison pen pals.
b. Rachel is working with the Juneteenth Committee. There will be a Nov. 30 Meeting of the committee.
c. They are working with Town Clerk Marilee Hunt and others to establish a process for better organization this coming year. 
d. David Wilson is continuing his dedicated work. New members are welcome on the committee.
e. They are meeting with BSU representatives including some from the Martin Richard Institute for Social Justice to encourage their participation. 
f. There may be a new venue, possibly at BSU.

9. Participation in the Holiday Faire
a. SJC will have a table at the Church Faire on Dec. 11 from 9 – 2.
b. Janet will order Equal Exchange items for sale.
c. Some suggestions for other items were: wax cloths for wrapping food, cloth gift bags, and net produce bags for grocery shopping. Janet will host a work session at her house on Friday, Nov. 19 to work on the cloths and gift bags. Lisa and Rachel plan on. attending. Betty will check on bulk orders for net bags.
 
Next meeting will be Thurs., Dec. 2 at 7:00 pm on the church zoom link
https://uuma.zoom.us/j/8261399470
Or via phone: +1 646 876 9923
Meeting ID: 826 139 9470

